









March 20, 2012

Hi Everyone,

Our March regular board meeting of the Strawberry Fire Protection District was rather straight forward. That is good news.

Todd McNeal the new Fire Chief at Twain Harte introduced himself and gave an overview of his concerns. Our board completely agreed with his overall strategy. More on this later as he moves forward with his plan. Our board is hopeful that we may now have a paid Fire Chief who completely understands the needs of a volunteer department; especially in regard to the time required to become a volunteer.

We have an ongoing issue with State Fund in regard to our status and funding on worker’s comp. Buffy and I are spending a bunch of time on this and hopefully will have the whole thing resolved soon.

Fireman Chris Bandley gave the board his recommendations for the duties of our Firehouse Manager. The board approved his recommendations as presented. Good job on Chris’s part. The board agreed to give Chris Bandley a $100.00 a month stipend for performing the duties of Firehouse Manager.

Purchase more required gear for our two new volunteers. Also, we will go outside the county to get our new radios and pagers programmed correctly. The County has been unsuccessful in that regard. Columbia Communications should be able to get the job done.

Other misc. stuff, but things are moving along in a normal manner.

Regards,

Lee Dempsey

Board President

